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SOUTH NAPRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual 

General Meeting of the South Narrabeen 

Surf Life Saving Club will be held at 
the Clubhouse, 
SOUTH NAPRABEEN on SUNDAY, 21st JULY,1985 

at 2.00pm. 

1 • Confirmation of the Minutes of the 
62nd Annual General Meeting. 

2. Apologies. 

3. Presentation of the 63rd Annual Report 

amd Financial Statement for the Season 

1 98k/85. 
. Election of Officers. 

5. General Business. 

S 
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SOUTH NARHABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

63rd ANNUAL REPORT AND BALANCE SHEET 

SEASON 1984/85 

For presentation to Members at the Annual General Meeting to be held at 

the Clubhouse, South Narrabeen on Sunday, 21st July, 1985 at 2.00pm. 

Your Committee has pleasure in submitting for your consideration and adoption 

- 	the report of the Club activities for the 1984/85 season, together with the 

duly audited INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT AND BALANCE SHEET for the year 

ended 31st March, 1985. 

1. Officers - 1984/85 Season 

2. Presidents Report 

3. Captains Report 

LI. Secretarys Report 

5. Chief Instructors Report 

6. Treasurers Report 

7. Balance Sheet and Financial Statement 

8. Boat Captains Report 

10. Handicappers Report 

11. Team Managers Report 

12. Social Secretary  Report 

13. Junior Captains Report 

14. Results 1984/85 Season Monthly Point Scores 

15. Club Championship Results 

16. Membership 1984/85 Season 

17. Life Members 

18. Committee Meetings Attended 



OFFICERS - 1984/85 SEASON 

President 

Deputy President 
Secrtary 
Assistant Secretary 
Treasurer 

Captain 

Vice Captain 

Boat Captain 
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Assistant Instructor 
Social Secretary 
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Junior Captain 
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Hon. Registrar 

Delegate 

Radio Officers 

IRB Captain 
Board & Ski captain 

Hon. Auditor 
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Gear Steward 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

The summer of 84/85 has come and gone with another year of patrols 

fast approaching. I would like, right at the beginning, to thank all 

those people who helped the season along successfully through hard work 

and diligence. A Surf Club is only as good as it's members and South 

Narrabeen has a lot of good members. 

M usual the numbers of members and money were again our biggest 

problems. Membership was down on previous years, something we should 

all try to rectify for the next season so that patrols aren't so num-

erous. 

We were able to procure some financial assistance this year with a 

surfboat, trailer and oars from an anonymous sponsor; an IRE sponsored 

by Container Haulage; and fuel from BP Wright-Way Autos. My many thanks 

to these people. 

On the beach this year we missed far too many patrols and many mem-

bers suffered the consequences through penalties, something I would 

rather not see happen next year. 

Competitionwise, the club showed it's colours every week at carniv-

als and all competitors did us proud with their efforts. It is pleasing 

to see so many members competing, with up to .70% of our members at some 

carnivals. 

My thanks to the committee and all club members for your assistance 

in my first year as President of South Marrabeen Surf Life Saving Club. 

I look forward to a bigger and better season in 1985/86. 

STUART ARMSTRONG 



CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

It was a hard year for South Narrabeen Surf Club . Although South 

Narrabeen improved in competitive areas, we lost a bit on the beach 

through lack of membership and patrol attendance. 

Once again, this season, Sth Narra. proved we are strong competition 

at the surf carnivals. The 5 boat crews with their new boats were con-

stantantly making it through the early rounds to the quarters and 

semi's. 

Also the R & R and ski teams gave their best but unfortunately did-

n't gain any major places. My encouragement to the young juniors and 

cadets getting their taste of competition on the beach. 

The IRB finally came into full service with grateful sponsorship 

from Container Haulage and fuel supplied by Wright-Way Auto Centre. 

During the time we had the IRB 8 rescues were made. 

Unfortunately due to patrol members not attending their rostered 

patrols and some were suspended. In this case active club members must 

realise that the Surf Club must be at full strength to patrol the 

beach. Also, when members stand for official club positions, they need 

to realise that this position should be performed to the best of their 

ability and also for the full term. 

I am looking to the 1985/86 season with the belief that South Narr-

abeen Surf Club and it's members will have a new enthusiasm for it's 

responsibilities on the beach and atLcarnivals. We must also try to 

improve the membership numbers. 

PHIL CRAIG 



SECRETARY'.S REPORT 

Your Committee has pleasure to report that no lives were lost at South 

Narrabeen Beach this Season. 

I would like to thank all those people who helped me during my first year 

as Secretary. Special thanks to my Assistant Secretary, Michael Walker; Stuart 

Armstrong and Shirley Clarke.- without their advice and help I would have 

found the year much more difficult. 

South Narrabeen had quite a good season with sponsorships and donations - 

we received a new Surf Boat, trailer, cars, an IRB (and petrol ), and a set 

of Beach Football jumpers. Many thanks to all these donors for their support 

during the year and also to those people who helped arrange them. 

I would like to congratulate the Resident Officers: Stuart Armstrong and 

Dianne Strange for their tremendous effort in the hiring out of the 'Ocean 

View Room'. The past seasons bookings as per the audited accounts saw us 

receive over $8000.00, and I am told that there are solid bookings for the 

hall well into next year. 

Congratulations also to all competitors for their efforts this year. 

There weren't too many medals but-we managed to upkeep our competitive 

image. May everyone do as well or better next season but may we also aim 

to improve the standard of our patrols, which unfortunately fell towards 

the end of the season. 

Wishing everyone the best for the 1985/86 Season, 

Steve Fordham 

HON. SECRETARY 

PATROLS 

Rescues performed without the aid of any Rescue Gear 	3 

Rescues performed with Reel, Line and Belt 	 - 

Rescues performed with Rescue Tube 	 2 

Rescues performed with Rescue Board 	 2 

Rescues performed with Rescue Ski 	 - 

Rescues performed with Surf Boat 	 1 

Rescues performed with IRB 	 8 

TOTAL NUMBER OF PERSONS RESCUED... 	 16 



CHIEF INSTRUCTORS REPORT 

As per the Club Captain Phil Craig. 

Once again South Narrabeen was proud to welcome and instruct new life-

savers into the Surf Lifesaving Association. 

Stephen White and the other Richmond boys gained their Bronze Medallion, 

as did Justine Oates, Kim Weber, Tony Smith, Paul Tattersall, and Lee Brad-

bury.We also had cadets gaining their Lifesaving Certificates- Matthew Ford-

ham, Adam Pierce, and Richard Hairs- this should help to consolidate our 

future ranks. 

It also encouraging to see members furthering their Lifesaving qualifi-

cations; Stephen Fordham and Michael Walker gained their Advanced Resusci-

tation Certificates and their Bronze Medallion Instuctors award, and John 

Duff and Michael Walker received their Surf Lifesaving Instructors Award. 

The IRB crews were strengthened by Anthony Haven, Brett Picknell, and 

Brett Hurley who gained their IRB Driving certificates and Russell Green who 

received his IRE Crewmans certificate. 

At the Branch level, Phillip Craig acheived full membership to the Board 

of Examiners and Peter MacMahon was admitted on a probationary basis. 

Members should keep furtherinh themselves in their Surf Lifesaving to 

take full advantage of the Association, and also that South Narrabeen needs 

new and qualified members to keep us on the move in the future. 

PMTr 	CPATfl 



TREASURERS 'REPORT 

I wish to express my thanks and appreciation to the Pres-
ident, Stuart Armstrong and the Committee for their support 

this season. Financially we had a good year, thanks to the 

efforts of our members and of course our donors. 
Our sincere thanks to: Mr. F.A.Bertram 

The late Mrs. M.Turner 

Mr. L.Puddy - Crown Forklift Trucks 

Container Haulage 
BBC.Hardware 

EP Service Station - Elanora Heights 

Social Committee. 

Container Haulage generously donated $4000 towards the pur-
chase of an IRE. 

BP Service Station - Elanora Heights donated the fuel for 
the IRE. 

Our thanks to our anonymous donor for donating $6100 towards 
our new Clymer Surf Boat and also $980 for a new Boat Trailer. 

Once again, Mr. Laurie Puddy from Crown Lift Trucks spon- 
sored the Beach Football Team with new jumpers. 

Listed below are details showing how our donation money was 

spent: -  

Club Expenses: 	 Donations: 
IPB Hull 	$2750 	 Container Haulage 	81+000 
IRE Radio 	350 	 EEC Hardware 	100 
Motor 	 1200 

New Clymer Surf 	 Anonymous Donor 	$6100 
Boat & Oars 	$8750 	 It 	 980 
New boat Trailer 

980 



Treasurers Report (cont) 

Collection for deposits 
on IRB & Surf Boat $ 
	

$3051 

New Ski $650 Social Committee $200 
New Board 450 Herald Gear Fund 

Surf Boat - Narrabeen Loan 2000 

3500 Investment a/c 
U 

- Bungan 	1000 terminated 3931 

$ 19630 
	

$ 20362 

The credit of $732.00  will be held for the purchase of a sec-

ond motor for the IRB next season. 
This year we were able to purchase the IRE Hull on the 

Government $ for S Grant scheme, costing the club $2750 instead 
of $5500- our thanks to the NSW State Centre. 

Thanks also to: Manly Warringah Branch, our appreciation 

for your assistance during the year. 
Warringah Shire Council, our local Govern-

ment authority for maintaining the Surf 
Club Building. 

Finally, I would like to thank Mr. Barry Pitt for auditing 
the books and supplying the Balance Sheet. 

Shirley Clarke 

Treasurer 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MARCH, 1985 

,3L. 101 

32200 

2278 

29922 

8500 
6000 
7500 
500 

22500 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS 

PRESENTED BY: 

FIXED ASSETS (AT VALUATION) 

Boats, Trailers, Oars 
Furniture, Fixtures, Fittings 
Miscellaneous Assets 
Reels and Lines 

29922.00 
7080.0 
4000.03 

41002.00 

1040.94 

39961.06 

23400.00 
6000.00 
6000.00 
500.00 

35900.00 

Balance, 31st March, 1984 
Add Donations - Anonymous Donor 

Containers Haulage 

Less Deficiency transferred from 
Income and Expenditure Account 

 

4655 
1495 
139 
733 
200 
200 

CURRENT ASSETS 

Westpac Banking Corporation 
Fixed Deposits 
Current Account 
Savings Account 
Advantage Saver Account 

Commonwealth Bonds 
S.L.S.A. Manly Warrinciah Branch 

1454.61 
2785.69 
303.60 

1117.16 
200.00 
200.00 

 

4 

7422 

29922 

LESS LIABILITIES 

 

6061.06 

41961.06 

Loan - Herald Gear Fund 
	

2000.00 

29922 
	

39961.06 

I have examined the books and records of the South Narrabeen 

Surf Life Saving Club for the twelve months ended 31st March, 

1985 and report that the Statement of Income and Expenditure 

and the Balance Sheet correctly set out the position of the 

Club as disclosed therein. 

Barrie E. Pitt F.C.A. 

Chartered Accountant 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

TWELVE MONTHS ENDED 31ST MARCH, 1985 

INCOME 

503 subscriptions 460.00 
110 Donations - General 430.97 
766 Manly Warringab Branch 1300.00 

2360 collections 4797.18 
6214 Hall Rental 8175.00 
502 Interest Received 1220.57 
178 Functions 85.31 

10633 16469.03 

EXPENDITURE 

831 Carnivals (including travel costs) 3078.11 
4849 Gear, Rpairs and Replacements 2927.84 
1268 Repairs and Maintenance 997.53 
580 Printing, Stationer.', Postage 759.68 

1368 Registration and Insurance 846.03 
526 Trophies and Badges 472.40 
700 S.L.S.A. charges 976.24 
186 Sundries 336.23 
886 Light and Power 1452.71 
217 Telephone 388.20 

1500 Revaluation of Assets 5275.00 

	

12911 	 17509.97 

	

2278 	DEFICIENCY - Transferred to Accumulated Funds 	 1040.94 

4 



BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

• The 1981+185 season ended a most satisfying year for the 

boaties. During the season 5 crews- Senior A,B,C,& D and 

Juniors- competed regurlarly at carnivals. 

The 'A' crew had a very strong showing for their first 
year in 'A's and should be very strong next year. The B crew 
had a disappointing year and can only get better next year. 

The C & D crews showed improvement towards the end of the 

season, and a bit more effort should have them as a stronger 

chance next year. 

The Juniors were the only crew to get a place at a car-
nival (3rd at Manly ). They showed a lot of effort but just 

lacked the finishing off. 

I think that overall everyone had an enjoyable time over 
the season and will be seen again next year.A special 

thanks to Peter Clarke and all the people who organised the 

new boat and trailer,, and repairs to other equipment. Thanks 

also to Ron Rae for the time put, in training us.. 

Crews 

A 

A. Haven 
P.Hurley 
B.Hurley 

C. Schwakert 

P. Kershaw 

S. Brassey 

B 
Peter Clarke 
S. Arms trong 
M.Dirnento 

G. Milson 

A.Durbidge 

C 
Paul Clarke 

R. Piper 
C.Taylor 

L. Bradbury 

D.McAllen  

D 
A. Haven 

5.Maxwell 
B.Picknell 

N. Por ter 

S. Fordham 
S.Brassey 

Jun 

P. Hurley 

D.A'dney 
J. Fordham 

P. McC onnell 

P. Tattersall 

Peter Hurley 



I.R.B. CAPTAINS REPORT 

This Season we saw the introduction of our own I.R.B. We 
took delivery of the I.R.B. in November but we were still 
faced with a few problems, most importantly how we were 
going to pay for it, and how far it would go without a 
motor. 

After a few months of begging and pleading with companies, 
we finally found a sponsor. I would like to thank Richard 
Stacy and Container Haulage Pty. Ltd. of Mascot, for their 
donation of Four Thousand Dollars ($4,000) towards the 
I.R.B. and Wright-Way Auto Centre of Flanora, for all the 
petrol we used throughout the seasons  Thank You. 

I would also like to thank Greg Brown and Tohatsu Outboards 
for the loan of the Tohatsu 30HP motor until we took delivery 
of our own 25HP motor in February, without Greg's help, we 
might have been paddling the duck (I.R.B.) for a few more 
months. 

By the beginning of next season, we should have taken delivery 
of our second motor, a 30HP.. 

I would like to congratulate all the members who have gained 
their I.R.B. Crewman's, Operator's and I.R.B. Instructors 

- 	 Certificates throughout the season. 

Finally I would like to invite all members who are interested 
in joining any I.R.B. awards to see me as I will be running 
a course in August and September, 1985. 

Yours in Surfing, 

Peter MacMahon 
("I.R.B. BILL") 



HANDICAPPERS REPORT 

The 19814185  season was a very short one with a lot of 
competition carnivals for our members. This accounts for the 
poor showing in the weekly Clue events. 

The Senior and four cadet. -  members were keen enough, but the 

Juniors were conspicuous amongst the absents excluding Dave 

Adney who spent most of his time competing against the seniors. 
Competition within the club is the way for all members to 

have a chance to win a trophy and also creates a good compet-
itive spirit between members.It might be that we have to look 
at the events we run and change our format (ie. include a boat 

race). 
The Body Surfing competition was well contested and provid 

a success, as did the Teams Surf Race which most members 

entered. 

Hoping the club prospers in the 1985/86 season 
Chic O'Reilly 
Handicapper 

4 



TEAM MANAGER'S REPORT 

I would like to congratulate all the members who competed for Southy 

this year. Although we did not gain many places, everybodies effort was 

i00%. 

With the State and Australian being away this year we needed to 

raise extra funds; to those members who helped with the fund raising 

I would like to thank you, as without your effort the team wouldn't 

travel. 

Yours in surfing 

TONY HAVEN 

4 

t 



Social Secretary 

Before writing my report for the 84/85 season, I had the fortune 

to read some of the South Narrabeen annual reports from past 

seasons. 	Being my first year with the club, these reports gave 

me a better perspective of the club, it's history, it's 

achievements and the people who have year after year worked hard 

to make the club what it is today. 

This season as social secretary has been very educational and. 

very rewarding. I was lucky to have a wonderful social committee 

who were good fun to work with, regularly attended mid-week 

meetings and put their full efforts into the club. 	I would like 

to thank the social committee - Lyndal Nuss, Kim Weber, 
and 

John Walter Duff, Steve 'Budge' FordharnA Michael 'Max' Walker. 

The aim of the social committee was not only to raise funds by 

providing functions and entertainment for members of all ages, 

but to help the club spirit grow and last but not least 'have a 

good time'. 

We would like to thank all club members for your continuous 

support, as without you there would have been a lot of beer still 

in the cartons. We would also like to thank the people who every 

second week helped out in the kitchen for the Sudnay barbies, 

and those who were often sent off at the last minute 	for 

tomato sauce or more importantly beer! Thank you. 

The social conmittee bought a barbie for $500; donated $250 to 

a new surf ski; raised a total otfiiZS.C3 

Many club members have a lot of good ideas for social activities, 

hopefully the next season will see a further growth on the 

social side of things. 

Diane Strange r 

Social Secretary 

EYf La) 
(I _ 
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JUNIOR CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

The junior ranks in the 1984/85  season were depleted a 

little but I hope there will be more juniors next year- es-
pescially competing in the club championships. 

• The only competitors in the juniors were those in the 

'Boat Crew'- swept by Peter Hurley to a magnificent third 

at the North Steyne carnival and to the Quarter finals at 

both the State and Australian Titles. The stroke was Jeff 
Fordham, second stroke was Dave Adney, second bow Paul Tatt-

ersall, and bow was Peter McConnell. The crew rowed reasona-

bly well during the season and looked like taking a medal 
but it just did not eventuate. 

Matthew Fordham was South Narrabeen's main cadet compet-

itor. He competed in the flags and the beach sprint and 

could go well in these events if he keeps up the good work. 

I am appreciative of the seniors attitude towards the ju-

niors while we were away this year and hope it stays that 
way in the future. 

David Adney. 



RESULTS 1984/85 SEASON MONTHLY POINT SCOPE 

Month Over 30's Senior Junior 	Cadet 
October Anthony Haven Dave Adney 	Matthew Fordham 

November Peter Smith Dave McAllan Dave Adney 	M. Fordham 

December Murray Blackman Michael Bernauer Dave Adney 	N. Fordham 

January Dead Heat! 

February Tony Bostock M. Bernauer Dave Adney 	N. Fordham 
B. Picknell 

March a  

combined due to Club Championships 

Senior All Rounder Point Score Champion Brett Picknell 

Over 30's " " 	 " Murray Blackman 

Junior  Dave Adney 

Cadet 	" " 	 U 
" Matthew Fordham 

Body Surfing Competition 	 Gold 	Michael Bernauer 
Silver 	Brett Picknell 
Bronze 	: Russell Green 

Under 21 vs Over 21 Beach Football 	 Under 21 — 	1 draw 
Over 21 - 1 

Patrolman of the Year Award. Phil Craig 

Clubman of the Year Award 	 Peter Hurley 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP RESULTS 196/85 

Open Surf 
	

Russell Green 

Open Belt 
	

Duncan Smith 

Open Sprint 
	

Brett Picknell 

Open Flags 
	 Brett Picknell 

Open Board 
	

Brett Picknell 

Junior Surf 

Junior Belt 
Junior Sprint 

Junior Flags 

Junior Board 

Dave Adney 

Dave Adney 

Dave Adney 

Dave Adney 
Jeff Fordham 

Cadet Surf 
	

Matthew Fordham 

Cadet Sprint 
	

Matthew Fordham 

Cadet Flags 
	 Matthew Fordham 

Cadet Board 
	

Matthew Fordham 

Open Club Chathpion 
	

Brett Picknel). 

Junior Club Champion 
	

Dave Adney 

Cadet Club Champion 
	

Matthew Fordham 

S 
Surf Teams Champions Peter Harley 

Brett Picknefl 
Karl O'Brien 

Ted Billett snr 
Ted Billett jnr. 



OSSMER, D 

O'BRIEN, K 

OATES, J / 

O'SULLIVAN, P 

PICKNELL, B / 

PIPER, R 

PIGGOTT, AZ 
PORTER, 

SMITH, P ¼ 

SMITH, D 

SMITH, T 

STRAIN 	" D 

STRAIN,

, 

  G 

SCHWAKERT, C,.r  

TAYLOR 

'

C 

TATTERSALL, P 

WALKER, N 

WALSH, P 

WEBER, K 	/ 

WILSON, J 

WHITE, S/ 

ACTIVE RESERVES 

ARMSTRONG, S 

BILLETT, T snr 

DIMENTO, N 

HAY, J 

BLACKMAN, N 

ASSOCIATES 

CLARKE, S 

HAY, P 

HONORARY MEMBERSHIP 

BLACK, R 

CASEY, K 

MEMBERSHIP 1984/85 SEASON 

ADNEY, D / 

BERNAUER, 

BERNAUER, M 

BOSTOCK, A 

BOWER, B 

BRASSIE,S )c 

BILLETT, T jnr 

BYRNE, A 

BRADBURY, 

CLARKE; P 

CLEARY, V"  
CRAIG PV"  

DURBIDGE, A 

DUFF, J v1  

FORDHAM / 

FORDHAM, J 

FORDHAN, 

GREEN, R 

HURLEY, P / 

HURLEY B / 

HIRTES,

, 

  S( 

JAMES, P / 

KERSHAW, R / 

LITTLEWOOD, N" 

NacMAHON, P / 

MILSON, G / 

McALLAN, D 

McCONNELL, P'/ 

McDOWALL, j / 

MAXWELL, S / 

MORRIS, C 

NUSS, L 



LIFE MEMBERS 

MR F A BERTRAM 

MR A B BROWN 

MR N BERNAUER 

MB P CLARKE 

MR R H CORISH 

MR B COX 

MR G DAVIES 

MR R FERGUSON 

MR A FIDLER * 

MR J GARVIN 

MR A K GILL 

MR A HAVEN 

MR F G HUGHES 

MRHJONES 

MR A LAWRENCE * 

MR R LeCLERC * 

MR T LeCLERC * 

MR B MILLER * 

MR H MINNETT 

MR C O'REILLY 

MR T J PAILTHORPE 

MR E SAWYER 

MR F SPEARS 

MR M WHITEHEAD 
S 

* Deceased 



I - 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS ATTENDED 

Attended apologies 
President Stuart Armstrong 8 1 

Vice President Tony Bernauer 4 	( leave of absence) 

Secretary Andrew Durbidge! (res. Jan'85) 3 1 
Stephen Fordham (app. Jan'85) 3 2 

Ass. Secretary Stephen Fordham/ 4 - 

Michael Walker (app. Jan'85) 5 - 

Treasurer Shirley Clarke 8 1 

Club Captain Phil Craig 	(also Delegate) 7 2 

Vice Captain John Duff 6 2 

Boat Captain Peter Hurley 9 - 

Team Manager Anthony Haven 6 2 

Chief Instructor Phil O'Sullivan/ (dis. Mar'85) 2 1 

Brett Picknell (app. Mar'85) 3 1 

Ass. Instructor Brett Picknell 3 2 

Handicapper Charles 0 'Reilly - - 

Junior Captain Dave Adney 4 1 

Social Secretary! 
Publicity Off. Dianne Strange 7 1 

Hon. Registrar Neil Bernauer 6 2 

Radio Officers Peter Walsh 4 1 

IRB Captain Peter MacMahon 6 2 

Board & Ski 	( Michael Walker 9 - 

Captains 	( Rick Piper 3 2 



OFFICERS - 19p5/36 3F;AON 

President 
Deputy President 

• Secrtary 
Assistant Secretary 
Treasurer 

Captain 

Vice Captain 

Boat Captain 

Chief Instructor 
Assistant Instructor 

Social Secretary 

Handicapper 
Junior Captain 

Publicity Officer 
Hon. Registrar 

Delegate 
Radio Officers 

IRE Captain 
Board & Ski captain 

Hon. Auditor 
Team Manager 

Gear Steward 
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